
 
 
 
The Minister of University and Research 
 
To the Rectors and General Directors of Universities 
To the Presidents and Directors of AFAM Institutions 
 
 
Dear All, 
 
As we start the new academic year, in order not to jeopardize the full resumption of 
teaching activities, I believe that it is essential to ensure strict compliance with the 
prevention measures already in place, and to take any actions required to stop the virus 
from spreading, given the national trend in the Covid-19 epidemic, with a growing number 
of positive cases, and some evidence of contagion among students in extra-curricular 
activities.  
 
Therefore, I ask for your cooperation in recommending that students avoid crowded 
situations as much as possible, even off campus and in extra-curricular activities. 
 
 
I am confident in your cooperation. Thank you, 
Prof. Gaetano Manfredi 

 


